Cemetery Advisory Committee Meeting March 9, 2022

Meeting called to order at 9:00 a.m.

Pledge of Allegiance

Roll Call:

Present: Neruda, Travis, Bates, Smith (Deputy Clerk recording secretary)

Absent: Turner

Motion by Member Travis, supported by Member Bates to approve January 12, 2022 minutes. Yeas: 3 Nays: 0 Motion carried.

Public Comments:

Resident Bill Dedoe asked if the cemetery maps are getting updated on a yearly basis. Also, Ruby Cemetery is a mess there is a post down and tree branches. Beer bottles in back of Kinney Cemetery.

Correspondence: None

Sexton News:

New cameras have better quality. Nothing else going on. Discussion held.

New Business:

No more graves available in Kinney Cemetery. Just the Columbarium is available. Office staff is working on graves that haven't been used in over 60 years. Discussion held.

Discussion held on having Kimball Township fill in to dig graves if DPW is not available.

Chairperson Neruda brought up purchasing a handheld trimmer with power attachments to get rocks out of grass in cemeteries. Will have it added to the next Township Board meeting agenda.

Old Business:

Discussion held on Gerald Click's concerns regarding headstone. Was decided it was up to the deed holder to fix stone. Discussion held.

Member Travis brought up if anything more was decided on getting solar lights for Ruby Cemetery. Discussion held.

Member Bates brought up about putting up a berm or something in the corner of Ruby Cemetery to deter vehicles tearing up the grass. Discussion held.

Motion by Chairperson Neruda, supported by Member Travis to adjourn meeting. Yeas: 3 Nays: 0 Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 9:25 a.m.